
ECRC Board Meeting  -  June 7, 2009   
Board Rool Call:


President
Paul Unger
Present
Vice-Pres
Katherine Bedrich
Present
Treasurer
Shawn Walton
Present
Secretary
Joyce Dalley
Present
Nature Fest
Ann Collins
Absent
MCNRB
Debbi Harris
Present
Communications     Don Travis
Present
Host
Anne Barr
Absent History
Tense Tumlimson 
Absent
Projects
Connie Roddy
Absent Membership
Kerri Cunningham
Absent
Training
Paula Engelhardt
Present
Individual Nature Experiences – First Swallowtail, Banana Bar for Butterflies
Old Business:

1.
Paula  -  
Training Meeting held prior to ECRC Board Meeting.  Discussion was held 



as to possible candidates for future training committee, possible dates.  Paula will publish minutes for her committee.  (Paula left after giving her report due to prior commitments)
2.
 Kerri has indicated she would like to be replaced as membership Chair.  Assigned to Paul for resolution.
3.
Don   -
Nature Fest Update.  Meetings are being held; no sub-committees have been formed yet.  Responsibilities and assignments for grants will be discussed and passed out at July/August meeting.  



Board reaffirmed ECRC’s leading role as the sponsor of this event.  ECRC interest groups and individuals are to be encouraged to lead in all efforts, projects, and presentations where sufficient interest and expertise can be found or developed.  If an in house resource is not available, only then will we pursue outside groups to take a leading part, though they are to be controlled by the MCNF committee under the ECRC banner.



Publicity is to be encouraged throughout the year with two goals in mind: Publicizing the Nature Fest to best advantage and enhancing the ECRC perception by the public.
4.
June 12-13th Outing – Katherine has sent an email to membership along with a map.  Flo Oxley training starting at 2:00 PM Friday afternoon.  Dinner at 6:00 PM provided by Connie Roddy.  Membership meeting at 7:00 PM followed by amphibian watch.  Additional training sessions on Saturday

5.
Debbi   -
Resource Book meetings being held once a quarter.  Primary committee teams have been assigned and meetings being held.

6.
Committee list  -  Paul sent out the list to all the membership.  Has received quite a few replies.  He plans on publishing shortly.  Don suggested the list be broken down into:  Operating Committees, General Interest Committees, and Major Projects.  Paul will reissue list after he receives replies.
7.
501 3 C status – Paul, Don & Rusty researching other chapters for copies of their forms.  Joyce to try to obtain copy from Rockdale Historical Society.  501c3 is mandatory for the MCNF.
8.
Discussion was held relative to how to increase 2008 class membership participation, and how to retain the 2009 class and integrate them into the Chapter activities.


Possible committee projects and activities, poll members for what they would like to do, and have activities that would involved members; ie, John Rinn – Bluebird house, were three proposed.  Will discuss further at next meeting.


Chapter meetings to be held every other month with Committee meetings being held in the months where there is no chapter meeting.
9. COH/Bylaws review - 
Paul stated the need to review and update the COH to current practice.  Board members agreed to read the entire Chapter Operating Handbook and Bylaws.  Each person to review the sections applying to their position(s),  making any suggestions and/or recommendations.  Wording changes are to be sent to Joyce for collection and publishing to the Board.
New Business:


None
Chair Reports 

AT  - Upcoming Chapter sponsored events


June 12 – Flo Oxley – Wildflowers  -  Champion – Debbi Harris

June 30 – possible Bill Hecke on meteorology.  Unknown as to the details of this event or even if it is scheduled

Potential Events:

Cheryl Clark – Mammals – September.  Champion:  Katherine

Dale Kruse – Mosses.  Champion - unassigned
Volunteer Projects  -  list of official ECRC sponsored events


June 25 – Community Forum – Patterson Center  Champion:  Becky Marek
Open Forum

Don discussed the use of photographs from Photo Bucket & Flicker.  Photos can only be used for education and non-profit.
Paul reviewed the personal expense reimbursement policy   The Board reaffirmed its standing policy that personal expenses such as travel cost or meals are not reimbursed  without prior approval of the Board and only under very unusual circumstances.  The only meals that have been approved are for some of the speakers who are here for training purposes.  Shawn Walton is the only person who can make the decision regarding the appropriateness meal expenses, and is subject to Board review.
Next ECRC Board meeting will be held in August.

Respectfully submitted
Joyce Daley

Secretary

El Camino Real Chapter

Texas Master Naturalist Program
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